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MARCH MEETING NOTES 
 Due to the stay-at-home directive out of the 
governor’s office, we cancelled both the general 
and board meetings and of course shut down 
the range. We are keeping the website and on-
line club calendar up to date as we get new 
information. The print copy of the BullSheet 
calendar is as things stand as of March 30th, so 
please check the on line calendar for the latest 
information. Please visit the website to get the 
latest club news.  
  

E-MAIL ADDRESSES  
 On March 23rd, I sent out an email to all club 
members informing them of the range closure 
and the cancellation of the upcoming general 
and board meetings. I received a lot of bad email 
address notifications. If you did not receive an 
email on the 23rd, please check your spam 
folder. If it did not show up there, then the email 
address we have on file for you is incorrect. If 
you did not receive the email, please email us 
here with your correct email address.  
   

POSITION VACANCY 
 We have an opening for the position of 
assistant chief range safety officer. If you are 
interested in applying for the position, contact 
chief range safety officer Dave Farrow here.  
 

CLUB CAPS AND SHIRTS  
We have a new supply of all sizes of shirts 

as well as sweatshirts. Both the shirts and 
sweatshirts are $15. We have solid back caps 
as well as mesh back caps, $12 each for either 
style. The proceeds on these items go to 
support the junior program. If you are interested, 
get in touch with Doug Shellenberger at 253-
846-6767 or see him at the range.   

 

RENEWAL FORM 
 I have added a dues renewal form to the 
BullSheet this month. This is a good time to 
renew your dues for 2021 while you sit at home 
and dream of going to the range. It will also give 
Ben something to do!  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
The club would like to welcome the 32 new 

members for March. Tyler Baginski, John-David 
Beaunaux, Dave Bennatts, David Brent, Weston 
Bongiovanni, Michael Canty, Shannon Canty, 
David Ford, Rachel Foster, Jason Fuchs, Shane 
Gallion, Bryan Gee, Joseph Harrison, 
Christopher King, Marigrace King, Ryan Knight, 
Christopher Laginess, Jacob Massey, Joshua 
Mattos, Leslie Morales, Darrell Moyer, 
Lawrence Noble, Charles Olson, Darren 
Phinney, Marilyn Phinney, Donald Scott, Jeffrey 
Standley, Christopher Staffeld, Chuck 
Southard, Trish Southard, Douglas Virginia and 
Karey Wise were all voted into the club by the 
board. Club membership now stands at 1310 
members.  

 

USED BRASS FOR SALE 
Darrell Behounek has lots of used brass for 

sale. He has most handgun calibers available as 
well as a lot of rifle calibers. Rifle brass is ten 
cents each and pistol brass is six cents each. 
The proceeds go to help the junior program. 
Give Darrell a call at 253-212-9976. 

 

JUNIORS 
Doug Shellenberger 

  Since the scheduled NRA Junior 3-position 
indoor airgun sectional match was held after the 
closures of the area schools, we had only 6 
shooters show up to compete. The scores can 
be found on the Orion website.  
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PISTOL SILHOUETTE 
March 7, 2020 

                         Bret Stuntebeck 
We put 17 entries across the line this month.  

Temperatures were hovering around 35 
degrees when I arrived at the range.  It warmed 
up to about 45 by the end of the match.  The 
forecast was for overcast skies with chances of 
rain showers.  It started sprinkling around noon 
and did  that off and on throughout the match. 
      We had one new shooter this month.  Ron 
Craig brought a fellow retiree, Greg Minevich to 
come shoot with us.  Hopefully he will become a 
regular and join IHMSA.  On to the results of the 
match. 

One 40 shot this month.  I posted an U-Int, 
40 followed Jim Harris with a U-Int, 38 and Steve 
Bishop with an U-AAA, 31.  Jim also posted a P-
Int, 37 followed by Joe Stumpf with a P-AA, 20.  
In Revolver I eked out a R-Int 32 after finding out 
my front sight was loose from the last time I had 
shot it and tightening it back up.  I was 
wondering why the last several times I had shot 
it my sight settings have been inconsistent and 
all over the place.  Note to self, check your 
equipment periodically. In UASHS Steve Bishop 
with a UASHS-AA, 34. In Field Pistol Joe 
Stumpf posted a PAS-AA, 7 and a P-A, 6. In 
Smallbore Ron Craig posted an US-A, 25 giving 
him a leg into AA.  I managed a S-AAA, 20  

Our target setter did a fantastic job again 
this month. Thanks to all who came out to shoot 
the match and also to those who stayed to help 
pick up targets after the match.  

Until next time shoot straight and be safe. 
 
 
 

BB     
Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

P-INT Jim Harris BF: 7US 37 1st CB  

   -AA Joe Stumpf, R TC: 7TCU 20 1st CB  

R-INT Bret Stuntebeck FA: 41MAG 32 1st CB  

   -AA Joe Stumpf, R FA: 357MAG 18 1st CB  

U-INT Bret Stuntebeck XP-100: 6TCU 40 1st  

  -AAA Steve Bishop XP-100: 7TCU 31 1st  

US-AAA Bret Stuntebeck TC: 7TCU 26 1st CB 

FP     
Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

P-A Joe Stumpf TC: 22H 6 1st 

PAS-AA Joe Stumpf TC: 22H 7 1st 

HS     
Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

UASHS-
AA 

Steve Bishop XP-100: 7BR 34 1st  

SB     
Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

P-C Greg Minevich TC: 22 LR 10 
1st 
NC:C  

S-AAA Bret Stuntebeck TC: 22 LR  201st  

US-A Ron Craig TC: 22 LR 251st ML 

Field Pistol Aggregates    
 

 PROD PAS Agg 
 Joe Stumpf, R 6 7 13 

 

LADIES SHOOTING LEAGUE 
HAPPENINGS 

Jackie Russo 
  Both Girlz Night Out – Wednesday, March 
04 – and T-Time, Sunday March 15 were well 
attended during some chilly weather! The 
propane heaters warmed the pistol bays 
keeping these lady shooters toasty warm as 
they warmed up their pistols! 

Girlz Night Out was our last Balloon Race 
for the quarter. We had 18 attendees who raced 
to eliminate their 6 balloons on their target 
stand. In the end – Jacquelyn Hallinan, Marcie 
Bartlett and Carrier Parker emerged victorious!  
Wednesday night was also our night to award 
the first and second place winners of our Pew-
Pew Challenge. Carrie Parker came in first with 
over 15k rounds fired in 2019 and Jacquelyn 
Hallinan second with over 12k rounds. Both 
were awarded a fun gift to acknowledge their 
accomplishments. 
 

         
Shown: Left: Jacquelyn Hallinan 2nd Place with over 12,000 rounds 
Right: Carrie Parker 1st Place with over 15k rounds. 
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There’s still plenty of time to record your 
Pew-Pews for 2020. 1200 Pew-Pews (aka 
bullets) is all you need to set free by practicing 
or competing. Get your Pew-Pew sheets are 
available on our Facebook in the FILES section 
– or – when you come to our event or keep track 
on your own. A fun morale patch will be given to 
those who free 1200 or more pew-pews in 2020. 
Sunday’s T-Time featured a FAST training 
target (Fundamentals – Accuracy- Speed – 
Test) with an image of a box of tissues and a 
virus as targets. We had a half-dozen shooters 
show for the event and took care of business!  

Paul Bunyan’s Ladies Shooting League 
welcomes all gals who are interested in 
socializing, pistol practice and a bit of fun. 
Checkout Paul Bunyan’s website under the 
MORE tab: https://pbrsc.org/ladies-league. And 
if you’re not on Facebook, please RSVP me via 
email so we can have enough targets @ 
derpydogceramics@earthlink.net. We meet the 
First Wednesday and third Sunday of each 
month (when the range returns to normal 
operation). 

 

 
 
 

 

 
     
 

 
Winners of the balloon race. Left to Right: 
Jacquelyn Hallinan - 2nd Place  
Marcie Bartlett - First Place (and reigning champion!) 
Carrie Parker - 3rd Place 
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